Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, May 10, 2023, in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Hayden George, David Whitaker, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker, and Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson was unable to attend tonight's meeting.
Others: Brian Batt, P&Z Stoyan Kolev, Stan Koyle, CERT Geri Minton, Rod Cox, Lorin Shumway, Josh Whitaker, Star Cummings, Val Nafus, Jessie Pratt, Jim Kooy, Jim Weaver, Carol Hardy, Daryl Hutchinson.
Mayor Scott McDonald offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation 
Councilmember Hayden George led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes of the April 2023 meeting were read and approved as amended through a motion by Councilmember David Whitaker, Councilmember Neil Shumway provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
	
Warrants for May 2023 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember David Whitaker, Council member Neil Shumway seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George		Aye
Burn pit: 
There are two issues related to the burn pit.
#1 The Burn Pit is not owned or operated by the town.  Kanosh Town Corp has had no control over it.  It has been abused through the dumping of household trash, appliances, and cement, you can see nearly everything out there.  This abuse is not solely the Kanosh Town residents, reportedly there have been people from the surrounding areas also making use of the burn pit.  The burn pit needs to be cleaned up.  Mayor McDonald noted that the pit is not owned by the Town, not located in Town, and not operated by the Town. The Town has made several efforts to let people know what can and cannot be put out there, regardless these efforts have fallen on deaf ears.

Considering the countless messages received, it is perceived that the Burn Pit is the Town's to maintain. Kanosh Town does not provide people with a place to dump everything that does not go in the County owned dumpsters.  Unfortunately, due to the lack of responsible people, we are likely to lose this privilege, resulting in everyone being forced to take their limbs to the Fillmore or Delta dump site.  This lack of respect is an ongoing and recurring problem.   Kanosh Town is not set up to man the responsibility of taking proper care of the burn pit, not to mention the funds associated with hauling away all of the things that should not have been dumped at the pit.  The problems increased when the county removed the big dumpsters.  Gale George provided the town with a huge favor by all allowing his property to be used as a burn pit.  In talking to Gale, he would like help taking care of the mess. 

All in attendance participated in a discussion of how best to handle the citation.  There were many good public comments offered including the possibility of having Holt Waste bring some big dumpsters.  Contacting a scrap company to take care of the metals?  Making use of a dozer? 

Proposal to pay up to 1000.00 to help alleviate costs associated with cleanup help. (Council tabled their decision on this until the June meeting)

#2 Resolution 051023
Mayor Scott McDonald presented the following document for review and approval:

This Resolution was not passed tonight, it will be tabled until next month.
In the meantime:  Jim Kooy will contact Gail George
	 		Councilmember Brandon Stephenson will talk further with Mike Holt
			Mayor McDonald will redraft the ordinance
.
CERT:
CERT Commander Geri Minton reported there were no meetings this month.
Commander Minton will obtain bids for new tires and maintenance for the cert trailer.  CERT has an account from their fundraising efforts.

Fire Department:
Kanosh Chief Lorin Shumway reported our department was called to help with a structure fire in Fillmore and had a good response.

There is some good training coming up; Red Card training coming up in June.  

Chief Shumway has been invited to go to hazmat training, as a fire chief which includes 48 hours in Fillmore.  Sometime later this year there is another training back east.
Fire Chief Shumway also serves as the Kanosh Town Employee, with that he questioned if he goes back east if he can still receive his regular wage from the Town.     This will serve as an agenda item for the June meeting.

Planning and Zoning:
*Planning and Zoning Spokesman Stoyan Kolev: Mr.  Jason Robins met with the planning commission with his request to subdivide his property (the old Lorin Black property). Planning and Zoning are in approval as long as they maintain the minimum of 18000 square feet / per lot.  	
*Planning and Zoning member Stan Koyle addressed the Council members, first providing a background our setbacks were initially set through a resolution, the attorney stated they should be changed to be in an ordinance, the Planning and Zoning Committee created an ordinance, and it was sent to the attorney, the attorney came back with new writing, the planning commission wanted to refine that and make it more clear, the revisions were presented to the Councilmember's last month, Mr. Koyle just wanted to know the status of the document.  When it is approved, we will need to have a public hearing. Council members noted there has been no action this month.   The document must be in tight form, before holding the Public Hearing.  Council members will discuss the document next month.
Rod Cox:  
Last month Mr. Cox requested to be on the May agenda concerning his electrical power.
Mr. Cox has spoken to Dixie Power representative, Brandon Cummings, Mr. Cummings wants to go underground with the power from Bryce Whitakers and Martha Stott's and go on the east side of the road, on the west side of the road there is a natural gas line and a water line.      Mr. Cox is willing to pay for his part and requested the town pay for the neighbor’s portion.  He noted that if he is responsible financially for the entire cost, he does not want new power only an upgrade.  He is requesting a 400-amp upgrade.  Councilmember Neil Shumway confirmed the Council can look at each option; however, we will wait for a cost estimate from Dixie Power.   Councilmember Neil Shumway will follow up with cost estimates for both options.
DUP Captain Jessie Pratt:  
DUP Captain Jessie Pratt:  Provided a Presentation of the museum and the contents of the DUP building.  

Some of the building is deteriorating.  The Carpet is worn, due to carpet beetles. The building needs a new roof, shingles would run about $3500.00, most of the building is in good shape.  The deterioration has not yet affected the artifacts.    

DUP is suffering from lessening members.  Something will have to be done before 10 years.  

Several options to take care of the artifacts were presented.  They could sell the building, and if the Town has an interest in maintaining the museum that could also be considered.    Currently, the water and power are paid for by the Town.  

The fundraising efforts totaled 700. 00.  They have enough saved to fix the roof.  
Mrs. Pratt questioned where the Town and the townspeople would like to see it go.  Decisions will not be made now but will have to be made soon.  DUP is a nonprofit organization.  The DUP members would like to make a decision to include community input.  They need to raise money to install climate control, and pest control, flooring, however, it cannot happen all at one time.

Councilmembers will consider the information Mrs. Pratt has presented. Many Councilmembers have not seen the inside of the building and with that, Mrs. Pratt will conduct a tour for anyone interested in seeing the Museum at 6:00 p.m. June 14th, just before the regular Council meeting.  Below are some of the pictures Mrs. Pratt used in her presentation of the museum.


The Carpet....

  

President Millard Fillmore Library donation:  
President Millard Fillmore Library sent a letter requesting a donation of $475.00 from Kanosh Town.  Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to donate the requested $475.00 to the President Millard Fillmore Library, Councilmember David Whitaker provided a second to the motion.  All  councilmembers in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	 
Car Show:
Last month Mr. Leonard Davis addressed the Council members seeking donations on behalf of Capitol Car Cruisers, the car show will be going on June 23-24th.  Councilmember David Whitaker motioned in favor of donating $100.00 toward the Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, 

Public Comment:
*Stan Koyle spoke on behalf of the irrigation company in thanking the town for their support and efforts concerning the potential flooding.  There was a lot of good help!  

There was a Dam Safety inspection completed on April 27th.  Mr. Koyle questioned how the Town would proceed with the checklist of things that need to be done.







Note: Council members have not yet had the opportunity to review the document in its entirety.  The document in the complete form will be emailed to each Councilmember for their review. The Emergency Action Plan is 46 pages, and the Standard Operating Procedures is 24 pages, not to include the accompanying documentation. The last emergency action plan was updated in 1995, some of the people named in the document are now deceased a will require an update. This will serve as an agenda item for the June meeting.  There is the possibility that some things may be taken care of through the completion of the Dam Project.

Mr. Koyle has had people approach him concerning dead trees on the street right of way.  Can they be taken down?  Council member Shumway stressed the importance of staying off land owner's property. 

See Below Resolution  02082020 KANOSH TOWN TREE REMOVAL/TRIMMING


RESOLUTION 02082020 KANOSH TOWN TREE REMOVAL/TRIMMING
Address/Location of the tree:  _______________________________________________												         (circle)
Is the tree a current or potential hazard to town property? 		   YES		NO

Is the tree on Kanosh Town Property or private property?		TOWN		PRIVATE

Does the tree need to be cut down or trimmed?			Cut Down	Trimmed
	Explain/Describe:___________________________________________________________
Name of the property owner of tree:_______________________________________________

Has the property owner been contacted?				YES		NO	

Property owners’ approval of tree removal or trimming
_______________________________________________		____________________
			Signature					     	Date

Kanosh Town Council or Mayor Approval of Tree Removal
________________________________________________	____________________
			Signature						Date
**No tree shall be cut down or trimmed without this document signed by the Kanosh Town Mayor or Town Council.
***If permission is not granted from the property owner a council decision will need to be made before proceeding further.

Tentative 24 FY Budget:
Council members reviewed the purposed budget for FY 2023-2024 fiscal year.  Several projects in the works will require an increase in the budget. 

As mandated by law, Kanosh Town Corporation will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, June 14th before the adoption of the 2023-2024 fiscal year final budget, the public hearing is held to receive public comments about the budget.   The hearing will be scheduled for 7:00 pm.  (Regular Council meeting to follow)
Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to approve the tentative 24 FY budget, Councilmember Dave Whitaker seconded the motion, and all council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye

Department Reports:
Water Department:  Councilmember David Whitaker confirmed with Town Employee Lorin Shumway we need to purchase some new meters, several have stopped turning, and we have had several new water connections requiring meters as well.  We need about 16 requiring replacement, it would be wise to always have at least 5 meters on hand.

*Park and cemetery:
Councilmember Hayden George reported Fernando Gutierrez is doing a really good job the park and the cemetery are looking good!  

*Electric Dept:
Councilmember Neil Shumway has nothing new to report in the electrical department.

· UAMPS. Councilmember David Whitaker reported on the UAMPS meeting, everything discussed seemed to be bad news.  It was noted that power prices are most likely going to continue to increase.  The price of coal has also raised over the last two years coal prices have gone from $50.00 to $100.00 per ton.  Utah is producing more coal than they ever have, however, it is not landing here, it is going to China or India and they are paying a lot more for it.  It is undetermined if they are going to open the Lila Canyon mine.  PacifiCorp has the contract to produce coal so Hunter Power could stay operational but because of the soaring prices they are not producing it, they have found some kind of loophole or “out” in the contract.  UAMPS has not been allowed to even see the contract.     While we are having our coal-generated power plants shut down, China and India are opening them up, with no controls. In 2022, 32 percent of UAMPS power was market purchases, purchases they had not seen ahead of time to prepare for.  UAMPS is looking at several projects including nuclear, natural gas, solar, and geothermal.  UAMPS is still pushing forward on the Carbon-free Power Project in Idaho, but it has to be 80% subscribed by the end of the year, and it is not there yet, they are quite a ways away from that goal still.

Electrical Resolution 041223:
Resolution 041223 approved in the April meeting, does not work. Reportedly, several towns were using the formula and it worked.  Councilmember Neil Shumway tried to run the numbers and could not come up with a good number.  Councilmember Shumway then called the Kanosh Town Attorney for direction, Councilmember Shumway was referred to Parowan City.  He called Parowan; however, they have not returned any of Councilmember Shumway's calls.  
We are losing a lot of money every month!  Based on the current numbers our power rates are going to at least double.  From this point forward “power rates” will be listed as an agenda/action item.  Everyone is feeling the same pain. 
Councilmember Hayden George motioned to amend resolution 041223 to add .05 per kwh surcharge to next month’s utility billing and omit the previous formula (the formula did not work). Councilmember Neil Shumway seconded the motion, and all council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Hayden George	Aye
Delinquency report:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy. 

Corn Creek update:  As discussed earlier, some issues must be addressed, all council members will be emailed the packets in their entirety.  This issue will be discussed in the June 14th meeting.

Councilmember Hayden George has applied for a $40,000.00 emergency flood control grant, if we are awarded the grant the monies can be used for continued maintenance of the flood channels.  This grant does not pay for the work we have already completed.

Culinary well project: is still moving forward, the bid for drillers has been put out. A legal avenue is being pursued to regain the ½ water right we lost.

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.


Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk




Lorin questioned if he can still receive his regular wage from the Town. If he attends the week-long fire training back east   AGENDA ITEM NEXT MONTH!

Resolving A list of contacts in case of emergency regarding the dam. 
Rescind resolution 041223 
Review electrical rates and potentially reset rates based on review
Resolution 061423  burn pit
image6.png
Emergency items- New shingles $3500
Climate control $4100

Not as urgent - Ceiling and walls updated to seal out smells,
bugs, drafts and ugliness

New flooring
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+ Close off the upstairs room and move all the artifacts into the
annex meeting room that is climate controlled and bug free.....
but then we couldn’t rent it to the public .......... kids with
cupcakes.......on Grandma George’s formal wear brought in
from San Franscisco. €.

+ We want the building to benefit the community.
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April 6,2023

CHAD WHITAKER, PRESIDENT
CORN CREEK IRRIGATION COMPANY
P.0. BOX 52

KANOSH, UT 84637

Re:  CORN CREEK/UT00322

Section 73-5a-501 of the Utah Code Annotated 1953, as amended, charges the State Engineer
(The Utah Division of Water Rights) with the responsibility of inspecting dams in the state.

We have scheduled our inspection of the above-referenced dam for Thursday, April 27, 2023, at
11:00 AM. We will meet at the dam.

To prepare for the inspection:

 Sec that your representative has the keys and proper equipment to operate the outlet and
‘gain access to any towers, wells or tunnls.

« Please review and update as needed your Emergency Action Plan and Standard
Operating Plan.

« Be sure that regular maintenance has been performed (¢.¢. removal of woody vegetation,
backfilling rodent burrows).

« Additionally, be sure that the maintenance items from the previous inspection have been
addressed. (See next page.)

If you have any questions, scheduling conflicts or contemplate any problems with access to the site,
please contact Chuck Williamson at (801) 538-7404. Your cooperation will be appreciated.

Sincerely,
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UT00322

Dam Inspection Notice

Page2
CORN CREEK/UT00322
Checklist Item | Necessary Action, Maintenance and/or Repair:
Rermove all woody vegetation and slash piles from the embankment and within
1through 8 | 25 feet of the groin and toe. Backfill root ball excavations with in-kind
material.
2.3 Eradicate burrowing rodents and backfil burrows with in-kind material.
% ‘Completely grout seal the abandoned culinary fine that connects the reservoir
basin o the downstream toe near the north corner.
W ‘When removing sediment from the reservoir basin do not encroach on the
upstrea toe.
13,14,18 | Remove woody vegetation form within 25 feet of the spillway/outlet structure.
20 Lubricate and exercise the outlet controls on an annual basis.
25 Place rodent screens on all toe drains.
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BRANDON GEORGE, PRESIDENT
CORN CREEK IRRIGATION COMPANY

P.0.BOX 51

KANOSH, UT 84637

April 28,2023

UT DIVISION OF WATER RIGHTS — DAM SAFETY SECTION

DAM INSPECTION REPORT 2023

Dam Name / Number Corn Creek / UT00322
Tnspection Date April 27,2023 | Hazard rating High
[ Weather Sunny, 69° | Rating is appropriate? Yes
Reservoir Level, ft___ | At outlct clevation | SOP is current?’ No
| Date of Iast outletinsp. | Unknown | EAP is current?” No
Spillway Flow, cfs 0 AP is distributed?” | No
“Based o conversation with the Owner' eprescnative.
o Representatives at the Inspection:
Name Representing
Stan Koyle, Schumway,
[ S Lo S p——
Shane Bruson ‘Millard County SherrifF's Office
‘Collin Pace Division of Water Rights Regional Office
‘Chuck Williamson Division of Water Rights, Dam Safety
Checklist Ttem Necessary Action, Maintenance and/or Repair:

1-6,8

completely backfill burrows.

‘Remove all sagebrush and ofier woody vegetation from the dam embankment.
Monitor the dam for rodent activity. When encountered exterminate and

7

Remove willow from the upstream toe of the dam.

10

north comer with grout

Remove woody vegetation from the reservoir basin. Fill the abandoned
culinary line that connects the reservoir basin to the downstream toe near the

12

Remove willow from the spillway intake.

15

| Remove woody vogetation and obstructions from the spillway channcl.

16

[ Exercise outlet controls at least annually.

1594 West Noth T, Sute 22, PO Box 14630, Sl Lae iy, UT 841146300
eephcns (801)$35.7240 il (101)$38.7467 » o et i gov





image13.png
UT00322

Page2
i ‘Monitor the outlet infake for woody debris accumulation and remove as
necessary.
20,21 Remove willow from the discharge channel and outlet stlling basin.
25 ‘Install rodent screcns on all toe drains.
Checklist Ttem Comments:

Please review your Emergency Action Plan (EAPYStandard Operating Plan
EAP/SOP | (SOP) and update as necessary. Copies of the EAP and SOP should be
distributed o this office and appropriste agencies.

"We understand that Brandon George is the new president of the irrigation
company. Dam Safety records have been updated to reflect this change.
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Resolution 051023

Concerning illegal dumping at Gale George's private property off of the county
road on the East side of town, the area commonly referred to as the burn pit.

Be it hereby declared and expressed that Kanosh Town has never before, does
not currently and will never be affiliated with any dump site for household trash,
construction debris, appliances, rocks, boulders or scrap metal on Gale Georges
private property east of Kanosh Town off of the county road to the area
commonly referred to as the burn pit.

This property is not in Kanosh Town. It is not owned by Kanosh Town, It is not
operated or managed by Kanosh Town.

Kanosh Town has repeatedly expressed concern and disdain for such dumping
at this location and has expressed such in public town council meetings.

Kanosh Town has further, repeatedly posted public notices at Kanosh town hall,
Kanosh Mercantile, Kanosh Post office and at the Sinclair gas station on Main St
expressing the same.

Due to continued popular public opinion that Kanosh Town is responsible for this
site and its operation and the expectation of the current property owner, Gale
George, that the town help to clean it up either with labor or financial assistance,
it has become necessary for Kanosh Town to formally and as a mater of public
record declare no ties to or responsibility for any dumping of any kind on Gale
Georges private property.

Kanosh Town recognizes Gale George’s right to manage, maintain and operate
on his property as he sees fit. If Mr. George wishes to allow others to dump
anything on his property that will be for him to manage.

Kanosh Town and many of our citizens have appreciated the permission Gale
George had granted for the dumping of burnable yard debris.

We feel it is unfortunate that many have miss used this property and the
permission granted by Gale George to use this area as a burn pit for grass,
weeds, brush, tree trimmings and other burnable materials.

Because of the abuse of the intended use of this property as granted by Mr.
George, Kanosh Town is withdrawing from any association with this site.

Kanosh citizens are encouraged to haul all yard debris, trash and scrap not
suitable for the county run facility north of town to facilities in Fillmore or Delta.

Kanosh Town encourages all citizens to be responsible, respectful and legal in
the disposal of all waste, trash, debris or scrap.
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We have a museum.
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* Termite Damage (image for reference)

+ Carpet beetles (colored carpet photo of actual
damage)

+ Roof shingles are falling off and must be replaced.
(Actual roof not pictured, I'm afraid of heights)

+ Also smells like bat poop and is creepy and dark.
=

* No dimate control for artifacts





